
 

 
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

Patchwork Update 
OCTOBER 2016 

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter creativity, 
sharing quilting knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments 
and contributing to the community 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

QUILTS OF VALOR (QOV) SEW 
DAYS:  
The next QOV Sew Day will be Oct. 
20 at the Quilted Corner from 10 a.m. to 
4 p.m.  Bring a project or we can supply 
one, so bring your machine and sewing 
notions.  For more information or 
questions, call Linda Herget at 221-
3114.  Hope to see you all there.   
 

 
LIBRARY:  Cathy James 

This is a reminder to anyone who has a 
book checked out, please return it at the 
next meeting. 
  
SEW DAY AT THE LIBRARY: 
Jeannie Wilson  
Every One Welcome!! October 27, 
2016 at the Laramie County Library in 
the Willow Room from 1:00 p.m.to 
4:00 p.m. Bring your sewing project to 
work on (any kind) your questions, 
answers or just come and visit. Space 
and outlets are available for sewing 
machines or you can bring a hand-
sewing project.  

 



 
  

WSQG SOUTHEAST FALL UFO 
RETREAT 2016 

LCCC Community Conference 
Center 

Fri Oct 21  10:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
Sat Oct 22  8:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
Sun Oct 23  9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

 

FLIER AT END OF NEWSLETTER 

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Quilt in a quilt 

Temperance Block 

Family Quilt 

http://www.wyomingquilting.com/


 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Crazy Quilt 

Chimney Sweep 

Brenda as Maria 

Hexagons 

http://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com


 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Replica Traditional Blocks 

http://www.sewcenter.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHQ BOARD MEMBERS 2015-16 

REMINDERS 

Next Board Meeting: October 24, 2016 at 7 

p.m. in the Sage Room. 

 

President: 
Programs: 
 

Treasurer: 
Secretary: 
Hospitality Greeter: 
Library: 
New Members: 
Opportunity Quilt: 
Quilt Show Committee: 
Community Quilts: 
Round Tuit: 
Newsletter: 
Advertisers: 
Website: 

Deb O’Grady 
Sue Frerich/ 
Linda Price 
Mary Ellen Little 
Linda Herget 
Linda Price 
Cathy James 
Mary Jo Hamilton 
Frances Tormey/ Rose Slatten 
Rose Slatten/Frances Tormey 
Deb Przymus 
Carole Gardner. 
Marcia Stewart 
Judy Gilmore 
Judy Gilmore 

http://www.blakemansewvac.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Regional Retreat – Daenette More reminded the 
members about the WSQG regional retreat that 
will be held Oct. 21-23 at LCCC.  Blakeman’s will 
be there on Friday from 10:00-5:00 for free scissor 
sharpening.  Daentte will teach a class on 
Saturday which has 5 openings.  Sunday at 1:00 
will be the first meeting for the Quilt Wyoming 19 
committee. 
 
Rocky Mountain Quilt Museum program 
Brenda Braiden took on the persona of Maria Jane 
Forsyth, a pioneer born in Ohio and moved to 
Kansas and Nebraska with her family in 1800s.  
Maria talked about the hardship of plains living 
during that time like living in a sod house.  She 
owned a treadle machine and sewed outside 
because there wasn’t room inside.  Maria also 
talked about the Homestead Act of 1862 and how 
50% of the homesteads failed.  Maria turned the 
program back to her friend Brenda who talked 
about quilts during the late 1800s and the Rocky 
Mountain Quilt Museum. 
 
Show and Tell 
One quilt was shared by Linda Herget, a project 
she made with her granddaughter. 
 
Door Prizes 
Door Prizes were won by Mona Weeks, Jo Ellen 
Maas, and Darlene McClure. 
 
Next Meeting: Oct. 17 at 7 p.m., the program 
will be Community Quilt Sew Night   
 
Next Board Meeting: Oct. 24 at 7 p.m. in the 
Sage Room at the county library. 
 
Linda Herget, 
Secretary 

 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
October 3, 2016 

 
President Deb O’Grady called the meeting to order 
at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Announcements  
Slate of Officers – Deb announced the slate of 
nominations of officers for 2017.  They are: 
President-Rose Slatten, President Elect-Mary Ellen 
Little, and Secretary Mary Jo Hamilton.  We are 
still in need of nominees for Treasurer, Librarian, 
and Quilt Show Chair.  Linda Price has agreed to 
head a committee for the Opportunity Quilt and 
Debbie Przymus has agreed to do Community 
Quilts again next year.  Nominations were asked 
for from the floor to which there were none. 
 
Library books – Deb announced that the board 
decided that the checkout period for library books 
will remain three months.  Also, if a member loses 
a book they must pay half the cost of the book. 
Copying for the club. 
 
Deb announced that the copying account at the 
UPS Store will not be refilled.  Someone has been 
making a tremendous amount of copies on the 
account which is not monitored by UPS Store staff.  
If you make copies for the club, please submit your 
receipt to the Treasurer. 
 
Sewing business – Deb announced that Stephanie 
Major is liquidating her sewing business and is 
selling her HQ24 Fusion for $10,000 and her 
embroidery machine for $20,000.  There is 
information on the table if you’re interested. 
 
Challenge Kits – Deb announced that there are still 
kits available for next year’s challenge.  They are 
$10. 

 
Community Quilt – Debbie Przymus presented 25 
quilts to Blankets for Laramie County Kids as well 
as pillow cases.  Janet Osborn also received 4 
quilts to give to a family in the area.  Debbie 
thanked everyone for their support of community 
quilts and encouraged us to take more kits.  
Finished kits can be turned into Blakeman’s Sew & 
Vac, if that is more convenient. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

General Club Information 
 

Guest Policy  
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels 
and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may 
attend two meetings. On the third and subsequent 
meetings, the non-member must pay $2.00 unless 
membership dues are paid. If a guest speaker is 
scheduled, all guests are asked to pay a $5.00 fee  

Advertisements & Articles for Newsletter  
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related.  

They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information. Email articles, 
questions or advertisement artwork by the first Tuesday 
of each month to the newsletter editor. 

Cost for advertisements is: ¼ page 3 ½ x 4.5 $10.00  

Cell Phones  
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the meeting 

room.  

Meeting Schedule  
We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of most 
months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to 
come early and help set up or to socialize.  

We meet only the first Monday of December and the 
third Monday of June, July and August. Meetings often 
include some type of program event or featured quilter, 
as well as show & tell and access to our library.  

Show & Tell Guidelines  
Show one or more finished projects. Share information 
regarding each piece. Feel free to ask for critique or 
input. Show & Tell items will be displayed for everyone 
to view and enjoy during break  

Meeting Location:  
First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th 
Street (between Warren & Central Avenues) Please park 
in the lot on the north side of the church (Enter from 
Central or 19th street) and use the North door into the 
building.  

Our meetings begin at 
7:00 p.m. Someone is 
usually at the church 
by 6:30 p.m. before 
each quilt meeting for 
those of you that would 
like a little more time to 
visit with each other. 
Your help with setting 
up and taking down is 
greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

Find us online at chquilters.org 
 




